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B.	 REMOVAL OF PERCENTAGE-OF-COMPLETION (POC) 
ACCOUNTING WITH RESPECT TO COSTS
The objective of the previous construction contract accounting 
standard (NZ IAS 11), which in practice was applied more broadly 
than to just contracts related to the construction of property, was 
to achieve a �smoothing� of gross margin over the contract term.

This was achieved by NZ IAS 11 requiring the PoC approach to be 
applied not only to revenue, but also to (construction/input) costs.

This application to (construction/input) costs is not addressed in NZ 
IFRS 15, nor any other accounting standard.

This now means that construction costs are recognised on an  
as-incurred basis, in line with general accrual accounting principles.

When these costs relate to physical goods that are yet to be 
deployed to satisfying a customer�s contract, these would be 
recognised as the entity�s inventory (work-in-progress) until 
deployed (as the entity maintains control over such items until 
control is transferred to the customer upon deployment).

However in other cases (i.e. costs related to services being provided) 
these are recognised as cost of sales as they are incurred (and not a 
�WIP� asset held in the balance sheet), against the revenue that has 
been recognised for accounting purposes.

Depending on what basis (i.e. input or output) the entity is 
recognising its revenue on, this will likely result in varying margins 
over the contractual period. 

This will be almost always the case where an output-method is used 
(i.e. appraisals of results, milestones reached, units produced and 
units delivered etc.). This is because the cumulative (or periodic) 
outputs driving the amount of revenue to recognise may not be 
commensurate with the cumulative (or periodic) costs incurred.

As a result, in some cases, losses may be experienced in some 
periods, particularly in the early stages of the contract, even though 
the contract is anticipated to be pro�table overall. 

This is a substantial change from how entities have previously 
been required to account for these contracts, and may require 
signi�cant �unpicking� of the accounting applied in both the current 
(transition) year, and comparative periods presented.




